
Dear editor, 

 

We used a section break to separate the numbering of the first page of the manuscript and the rest. 

Therefore, at the moment the numbering of the footnotes is as you requested. 

I would like to thank you once again for your constructive comments. 

 

Best regards, 

Hooman 

 


